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JUDGE TURNER: Now is the time and
place for a telephonib initial hearing
on the camplaint of Dorris A. Buckner
vexsué PECO.Energy Company; docketed
z~01196423¢ Ms. Buckner is present by
telephone represeﬁting herself,
Ms. Sankar is representing PECO. And
do you have a witness with you,
Ms. Sankar?
| MS. SANKAR: Yes. Anthony
Costello.

JUDGE~TURNER: Gbod morning,
Mr. Costello. |

MR, COSTELLO: Good wmorning, your
Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: Now, Ms. Buckner,
have you ever had a hearing before the
Commiséion before? |

MS . BﬁcxNER; No .

.JUDGE'TURﬁER: It's very similacr
to a‘couft héaring even though it is
conducted by telephone. You as the
Complainant have the burden of proof.

Your testimony will be taken under

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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‘oath and will be subject to

cross-examination by Ms. Sankar. I

may have some guestions as well, then

~you can give additional testimony at

that point in response to

cross~examination. At the close of

that Ms. Sankar will call her witness

and he will testify about PECO's
position and then you may cross
gxamine him and I may have some
guestions also. And at that point the
hearing will conclude;ahd you =-- T
mean that portion of the hearing will
conclude and you will be allowed to
give additional testimony if you want
to as the party with the burden of
precof. Is that clear so{Ear? 

MS. BUCKNER: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: PECO sent to me and
I assume also to you a set of exhibits
that it intends to use todéy‘ Did you
get those?

MS. BUCKNER: Is that what I

received on Monday, the 20 pages?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. ({215} 731-9847
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JIDGE TURNER.: I donft'know.

MS. BUCKNER: I received something
on Maxch 17, 20 pages._‘rt shows you
all the électric rates. Is ﬁﬁat what
you're talking ahout} copies of my
1099 income tax farms?k |

JUDGE TURNER: That sounds like
it, yes. You have that?’

MS. BUCKNER: I got that on
Monday, ves.

JUDGE TURNER: Does that sound
like your exhibits, Ms. Sankar?

MS . SANKAR:’ Yes, your‘Honor,

'JUbGE TURNER: Okay. You did not
submit any exhibits, Ms. Buckner, so
we don't have to fiﬁd ocut if anybody
received them*, Ms. Sankar, I have
giveﬁ two copies'to the court
reporser. Ms..Buckner;rlét me put you
under oath now.

"k
DORIS A. BUCKNER,
after having been £irst duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follcws:

PRECISION REPORTING; INC. {(215) 731-95847
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JUDGE TURNER: Now is the,timé for
you to give testimony in support of
your cowplaint,

THE WITNESS: Thisg is
Mrs. Buckner. On the 1099 form that I
sent copies of, that was’the income,
the money that was taken out $125 a
month that we gave of this’$l,025 or
§1,100 or $1,200. Also on the income
tax Universal Services explained to me
the many times that I've called theh
that they take the gross sales of the
printing is divided by 12.

JUDGE TURNER: We're having

trouble hearing you. Can you speak

slowly and distinctly.

THE WITNESS:' Ifm sorry, I thought
I was speaking slowly. It seemed like
Univeréal Services explained to me the
couple times that I called them,
pecause 1 didn't know that our rate
was changed, we were always on a

50 percent level J rate because of our

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-95847
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income monthly was anywhere from 100,
125, $150 a month. I sent them‘a'1099
each year verifying that. They said
they redid the way that they were
figuring out the different levels for
the people and they divided by what
your gross’5a1es are or your receipts
chat's shown on the 1040 Profit and
Loss Statement, Schedule C, which is
verykmisleading, becausé the IRS shows
you on one line what'your recelpts are
and your returns and then you have the
cost of yoﬁr goods, which is the
purchases and supplies that you have
to buy, and then you sh0w yQur gross
profic.

But then they jump showing you
grecss ihcéme and they don't take into
consideration any amount’that will
cost you a couple hundred doliars a
month for office or utilities or
telephone, any kind ét'insurance or
advertising. So by the time you're‘

done theret's not that much létt, and

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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in there is also figured out the

wages, which was the 1099, and they

- were adding that back into it, so

making the rate a higher rate for us.
And they -- the DPW sent a couple
times their report which shows what
the gross receipts were and What they
were taking away monthly, but each
time they sent it it was the wrong
figures, because they were having a
different person going into the
computer and calculating it back in
May, July ahd August, and the
supef&isor said, well, this is from
the year befocre and they keep'the samé
figures in there because you're under
the limit. Bubt when they would send
me a Cap to show for medicél or food
stanps they were showing that like a
monthly thing was 197, 200, 400. It
would change when they would send it
to us every couple months and we were
eligible and we were’~~‘if you made

under 9,000 a year you were able to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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get the earned income. And Universal

Services added that earned income as a

flat fee to fluctuate, my -- make

nigher what my monthly total would be
for being a‘J rate, a 50 percent rate.

- JUDGE TURNER: Okay. When you
said somebody calcuiated someching,
was that‘DPW? |

THE WITNESS: Yes, DPW was going

into their computer. They keep almost
the same stuff the same because a

couple cof the forms that were sent to

the electric company for

self-employment income inguiry, I
would call them and they shOWEd for
rerntal expense 175, and I said we pay
over $300 a month, Weli, they’show
that as interest. They Qere géing to
go back and correct that and evéry

time they did that they showed a

‘different gross receipt and took that

away.
JUDGE TURNER: That was DPW?

THE WITNESS: Yes. And I went to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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vniversal Services, because Chéy said
chey would go accordingvto DPW and DEBEW
sent sométhing out too and they showed
gross receipts of $1033.34 at 10-5-99,
At 7-17 they sent out another record,
showingy$l,391 at 6-29, but they still
showed all the same expenses. The
girl never went back in and changed
anything and she showed the expensés
as being 781. ‘They said, well, you're
under that, you‘ré thrée, four hundted
dellars, don't worry about it. And I
said how about wmaking a correction
amount so they can see we're under
this amount, whatever they need, like
$1,000 a month. And théy‘re saying
they have to take the 1099 because
chat's what income you actually got
the same as a W2 or W4, the 1099 was
this amount andyydu*re eligible for
it.

And I wenﬁ out to Noryistown to a
place there to get a grant and’theyk

couldn't understand hcw Universal

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Services could take what somebody‘é
sales are divided by 12. They’said
they just want the easy way out, wheré
they calculated everything and they
take -- =

JUDGE TURNER: Excuse me,

Mrs. Buckner. When you say Universal
Services, who is that?

THE WITNESS: They’re an’outfit I
guess the electric company hired in
'98 to do all this. We had no problem
prior to '98 or“99,‘because‘it;used
to be a flat fee thét you paid on your
pill depending on how much vou made a
month. And they would say okay, a
month you're making $100, they would
maybe charge some months it was $30,
some mon:hs it Qas 40, some months it
was 50. And thén they changed the
rates and they said now we're going to
do it‘-w we'll have Universal Services
figure another ratél whiéh was a
higher rate, 50 percent off of the --

what the kilowatts was, and the same

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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as for the gas. So you would pay your

bills, you just wouldn't‘pay a flat

rate, which that was the idea of the

tax program I guess when they
established that in the ‘905;

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. And your
complaint is that you weré undexr the
new system‘at one point getting a
50 percent discount and then they
changed you to a 25 percent discount?

THE WITNESS: Right. We have been

arguing with that and nobody would

tell me how they were figuring it out.

It was none of mny businesé.'kA couple
of the girls would hang up on me and
they wouldn't call DPW, and DPW said,
well, you're uader there because you

wouldn't be getting medical, because

medical you have to make the two

people under $330 a month, or $215 if
one person. And my husband wés
getting all the medicals because of
his cancer and his chemotherapy. We

were under that. Everybody else

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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agreed and so did the grant that we
got back in August of 2000. We went

out there, we explained everything to

‘them, that they were taking our sales,

and they said, it’s not'the'right way,
bécause you're paying 25 percent more
a month than you should be paying.
JUDGE TURNER: And whose opinion.
was’chat? | |
THE WITNESS: That was the -- they
call them ~-- it's in Norristown, |

Tadeomin{ph)} or SOmethihg. They give

grants with the electric company when

you get behind on your bill, up to a

$500 grant, and the electric company

matches that. They did that in August

of 2000. Our bill was over $300 and
they gave us $15¢ grant and the
electric company matched that $159
grant and they said we were under the
couple hundred dollars a month when
they went by the 1099 or taking the

sales and the expenses away for cffice

‘ytilities.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: What's the name of
this organization?

THE WITNESS: They're in

”Norristcwn, I thiﬁk it's called

T-A-D-E-0-M-I-N, Montgcmery County.
They probably have it in each county.
And they give électrickcoﬁpany grants,

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Ddes that
basically conclude your testimony?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Ms. Sankar,
you have crogs-examination.

MS. SANKAR: Yes, your Honor.
Just a few questions;

* %k * '
EXAMINAT I,O'N'

Sk kR

BY MS. SANKAR:

Q.

Ms. Buckner, how many employees

does Buccaneer Printing have?

A

Q
A.
Q

No employees.
Who runs the business?
Myself.

Do you receive an income?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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A. No. Wait. Let me go back. Not
weekly income., After I look and see how much

comes in a month is it 500 or a thousand and how

much I have to pay cut, if there is some money I

will try to take out 160, 125. Some mbnths the
bills are more than the sales, because people
don't give me checks right away. So what the
inaomé is is on the 1099 at the end of the year.
0. So you receive sone compensation
for yéur’work at Buccaneer Printing?
,A; Right.
| JUDGE TURNER: But you don't
receive a SEt salary.
THE WITNESS: No sebt salary. It
nothing that I'm getting one hundred
dollars every two weeks of once a
month. Some months it's 125 or 150 i
pecple pay fast or people want to
order more printing or cards anything
like that.

BY MS. SANKAR:

Q. Do you own a car?
A. Yes. 1986 Dodge.

0. Is this used for the business?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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A, Yes.

Q. Is it used for personal use as
well?

A Yes.

Q. Is‘thét dednctéd?

A, On the incﬁme tax under travel

there is an amcunt of money under travel, which is

~maybe at that time like 25, 30 cents a mile every

time I deliver a job to somebody or I pick up
paper or go some place thar's marked down. BSo
that's what that is which is under the expenses of
trav&i. That's what is charged. I'pay that out

from the money from this travel, you know, that

comes to 50, $75 a month, each time T use gas,

electric, the car's very inexpensive.
Q. Any repairs to the car, is that
deducted as well?

A, Not on the income tax. There is

not really much -- we do all repairs ourselves

like putting oil in there and inspection is like

$59., But that's figured out when that money is
taken out under travel on item number 24 of sheets
that are written down. We have sheets to document

that of hew many miles. That total is that,'cr if

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC, (215) 731-39847
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we have to get a receipt someplace that's added
under the travel part. The expenses for gas or
inspection or oil changés or somethidg is a |

regular charge that I charge and I pay that out

that money when I put it in the bank. It's not
deducted. There is no auto expense or car

expense. There 1is nothing shown on any income
tax, because it's not a new car, it's not béing
rented, it's not being shown as - tberé is8 no
payments on the car, because it's a 1986 Dodge
there's over a hundred thousand miles on it.

Q. The expense of maintenance and
repairs, is that coming out of your own pocket
is that coming out of the business?

A, It's not coming out o©f the

"business. There is no place there to come out

the business.

0. I-2's not or it is?

A. It is not coming out of the
bueiness.

Q. Okay. 'Under travel expenses --

AL Thétis the expense they allow y
That would be figured over a year. You're |

traveling back and forth, that would be 2000 mi

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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or something, that would be broken into 250 miles
a mcnnh, ten miles a day if vou're going and
buying paper, you're picking up a job. We have
always offered pickup énd delivery‘when we opened
the business in 1977.

Q. Is there any other expenses
considered travel expenses?

A. No.

Q. What type of machinéry or
equipment does your business have?

| A, All offset printing presses. One

ig set up for paper, one is for envelopes, and
card stocks for business cards or letterheads, a
folding machine to fold letters if people want
them folded, a foil machine that prints up foil on
Christmas cards, a pad press that does stamping on

glasses or bottles.

0. Do you own these machines?
A. Yes. Back in 1976 it was in a
package. It was originated as a Copy Cat printing

franchise which somebody walked away from in '76.
I bought it in '72. 8o a package was taken over

that maybe changed to twenty-some thousand dollars

and we tock over somebody's payments at like $300

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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a month and it was paid for in maybe 1980. So all
the équipmént has been paid for. The only problem
is if you have repairs or maintenahce,‘chat comes
:in that you have on the equipment.

JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Buckner, what

kind of phone are you using? Are you

on a cell phone?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE TURNER: I hava the wvolume

set as loud as 1 can here. Go ahead,

Ms . Sankar.

MS, SANKAR: Your Honor, can I

refer to my exhibits, particularly the

1998 tax returns?
~JUDGE TURNER: Yes.
BY MS. SBANKAR:
Q. Ms. Buckner, can you look at
Exhibit two, PECO Exhibit Number 2, Page 5?
| A. Is that what I had open, ﬁhe

Profit and Loss?

Q. Yes.
A. Okay.
Q. Do you see Line 20?7 It says

vehicles, machinery and equipment.

PRECISIGCN REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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A, Yes.

Q.  Then the next line is Other
Business Property?

A, Yes . ﬁnmbér 20 is rent.

Q. Now, whét type of property are you
renting or leasing? |

A. i1 Glenside. Thé addréss of
Buccaneer Printing, it showé it right there up
top, Buccaneer printing business,addfeSS 2758

Mount Carmel Avenue, Glenside.

Q. Yes.
A. That 1is the/rent on that property
for a year. It's $380-something a month, I think.

So that's $4,056. That's what that is. But the
IRS put rent, so I put it under D, other business
property, which is the rent of the'office at
BOO—éQmé square fbot office where the machinéry
is. Thevline above ig any equipment that we have
to get serviced over the years. |

| o ‘Line 20A is referringfto the

presses that yocu referred to earlier?

A. Yes.
0. And Line 21, $953.92?

A, Wait a second. Okay, 21 is the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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repairs to the presses, B of 20 is the rent for

the building. A, machinery and equipment. Our

cameras went in '97 and we bought a printer, a

laser printer, to make plates, where we used to

‘make them on a 3M plate maker, which they went out

of bﬁsinesstk That $2,100 is a month, is monthly
rent we were paying’maybe $i60, 70 é month.  That
waé to a company far‘leasing this equipment that
we were paying and tha: was probably the one or
two inc¢ome taxes, and thétﬁs it. That's what the
$2,100 is. |
And B, where‘the fifst oné,,Vehicle,

we have no vehicle that we rent, Machinery and
Equipment, that has to do with a 34,500‘1aser
printer that we rénted to replace a camera that
was én'$8,000 camera that we bought batk in '80
and it had its time. |

0. ~You said earlier ﬁhat you use
pérsonal‘expenses to £ix your car?‘

A. Yes.

0. Where is that income coming from
to pay for the repairs?

A. Undet Line 24, $1,025.

Q. I thought that was -- wasn't that

PRECISION REFORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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for your mileage?

A. Yes, that's for the mileage, and
when that is put in the bank, if it‘s’$75 a month,
$100, it dépends on the miles. If you go
200 miles one month it could be $60, if you go
400 miles one month it could be a hundred-some
dollars. But I put that in a checking account.
Now when I get a charge from‘Texaca, Mobil, MBNA,
I pay that. When the car gets ins@ected I give
the inspection station $50 for the car inspection,
because the car doesn't get the emissions, becausé

we use under 5,000 wiles a year for the car, so we

.~ only have one inspection, which is like $50, and

it usually passes inspection. If we need a tire
we buy a tire at a flea market for $10 or $15 and
put it on the car.

Q. So the repairs?

AL Comes out of that $1,025 a year.
Q.  The mileage and the repairs for

the year were $10257? |

A.  No. $1;025 is if I added up 12
mdnths, I don't have the sheets here; if T add it
up, 12 months, that comes to $1,025. If I add up

travel to each month it's probably about 32,000

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215! 731-9847
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miles of travel that is uéed to pick up and
deliver jobs. We buy the stock. We're too small
for a paper company to deliver, because they have
a mirimum of $500, $1,000. |

JUDGE TURNER: Excuse me, Mrs.
Buckner. Your mode of answering
questions is not clear and I'm not
sure that youtwve answered her
guestion. |

THE WITNESS: I told her before
the proklem was'travei expense .
You're aliowed'on the IRS to what
accounts to run ycur’car for gas or
expenses or a mileage rate on the
total miles that you travel juét for
business. And we did it that way
because of the more money that you get
that way and it dontt cost $1,025 a
year to have ycuf car inspected, to
pay for insurance is like §25 --

JUDGE TURNER: ODkay. Okay. So
you essentially take cash from your
income and put it into this bank

account for the cost of the car.

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: Right.

JUDGE TURNER: And at the end of
the year Lhére'may be more than that
in there?

THE WITNESS: It probably washes
itself out. Some years it might cost
more. ‘One year we had to get a watér
pump and --

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Wekddn‘t’
need that much detail. That's too
much information. But did yéu also
say you paid your insurance on the car
out of that?

THE WITNESS: Yes, insuraﬁce mavbe
300. Théy take it monthly out of the
checking account. We iny have
liability because’it’s over ten years
old. The‘insutance is about $300 a
morth. That's not =«-

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Thank you.

SANKAR :

Going to Line 26, I just want to

‘elarify, does your husband have any income?

No  He gets no checks out of the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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business at all,

Q. So he does not work?

A. | No. He takes me to work, he's
there if something happens to a machine he tries
to fix it, I put the plates on the press, he
answers the phone~ He has cancer and he had
chemotherapy and radiation.

Q. OQkay. Line 27 says Other

A.  Yes. That's on’the other side.
Books, dues, pcstagé and shipping. That's for
stamps if I have to shib something UPS,Vdues for
Sam'‘s Club so I can buy paper cheaper, books,
might have been some kind of printing stuff that T
bought . | |
JUDGE TURNER: So line 27 is
postage and shipping?
THE WITNESS: No. A ceﬁbinaticn
of three things on the next page.
JUDGE TURNER: Books, dues and
postage and shipping?
THE WITNESS: Right. But they
have to do with your cost of your

purchases. Cost of goods sold; which

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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is on the first page of the income,
that 68 could have been’increased to
like $7,000 because I had to go to UPS
and ship stuff to‘same people. I had
Lo pay for stamps to:send out
invoices, statements)'1~have,tc send
my checks back to American Express or
to whoever I charge stuff on to the
paper company. So that could have
been added into the cost’of‘goods sold
but I didn't. I separated it there.

JUDGE TURNER: Before ycu move on
I want to kncew Line 26, which is ﬁor
wages and employment credits, whose
wages are thcse?

THE WITNESS: What I7také out .

JUDGE TURNER: Thét‘s just what
you‘take out? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. It's a
different amount each‘month‘

JUDGE TURNER: I understand.
Ms . Sankar?

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, I have no

- other gquestions.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: Ms.:Buékner; do you
have~any:additicnal testimony you want
to give at thisfpéint‘about the
cross~examination?
THE WITNESS: 1 don't believe sb;
JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Sankar; do you
want to call your witness.
MS. SANKAR: Yes, your Honor. I
call Anthony Costello.
JUDGE TURNER: Mr. Costeilo, good
morn’ing .
| LRI S 1
ANTHONY COSTELLO,
after'having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows;
L SRR SRR
EXAMINATIOHN
* ik %
JUDGE TURNER: kGo ahead.
BY MS. SANKAR:
| Q. Mr. Costello, can you state and
spell your name for the record.
A. Anthony Costello, C-0-5-T-E-L-L-0.

Q. What 1is your current business
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address?;"
A. PECO Energy Company, 2301 Market

Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103.

Q. Who is your current employer?

A. PECC Energy Compaﬁy. |

Q. What's your current position with
PECO? | |

A, I'm an‘aésessor in che,régulatary‘

pexrformance department.
0. And how long have you been an

assessor with PECO Energy?

A. Approximately four years.

0. Could you briafly describe your
duties? |

A. Yes,4 Review cﬁstomer,complaints

for a timely and accurate response for the Public

Utility Commisgion.

0. ‘in the course of your employment
with PECG have you become ﬁamiliar’with the
complaint we are discussing today?

AL Yes, 1 have;

Q. Mr. Costello, can'ybu look at PECO
Exhibit Number 1?

A. Yes.
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Q.  Did you prepare PECO Exhibit
Number 17? |

A. Yes, I did.

0. Was it prepared in PECO Energy's

ordinary course of business?

A, Yes, 1t was.

Q.  Does it xelate‘to Ms . Buckher’s
account?

A, Yes, it does.

Q‘ Can you explain what PECO Exhibit

Number 1 is?

b, It's. a five-page documént that is
a billing account statement for the property at
1230 Hall Avenue in Roslyn, Pennsylvania, which is
the Buckners' residence. It‘starts with

February 18th of 1999 and goes up to -- concluding

- on Page 5, February 14th of 2003. And basically

what it records is all the bills as they were

rendered to that pfcperty; and includes billing 

dates, meter readings, usage for gas and electric
service, as well as the amounts billed, payments
received and open and current balances. It also
indicates that thEICustomer was on the cap rate

for both the residential electric and residential
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gas rates.
| Q. What type of rates was Ms. Buckner
receiving under the éap rate program?

A. Basically she had been receiving a
50 percent discount on the electric and gas from
Odhober of '98 -~ I'm sorry. August of t98, and
then in November of '99 it was changed to a

25 percent discount, which continued to

April 2001, and from 2001 to present the account

has been back tc a 50 percent discount on the cap
rate.

Q. How are theArates under the cap
rate program calculated?

’A. Basically they're calculated on
any income and expense information that is
prbvided by the customer. In this particular case
there was a change in November of 199 and it was
based on the income tax forms that were supplied
by the customer at that time fcr recertification
in the cap program. |

JUDGE TURNER: Was that your
question, Ms. Sankar?
MS. SANKAR: Yes,kyour Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: I thought your
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guestion was how do you calculate the
actual rate. What do you do, you
apply 50 percent to what?

MS. SANKAR: Let me start over.
BY MS. SANKAR: |

Q.  What are the different programs

within the c¢ap rate program?

A, Basically with the c¢ap rate
program is the customer's going to receive either

a 50 percent or a 25 percent discount on their

utility service. With the electric rate, what

would hapren is, whatever the percentage of

discount is applied to any amount of usage above

500 kilowatt hours per month -- and on the gas

rate it's approxiwmately 600 cubic feet per month

that the discount would be applied to. §o in
other wordsg, if the customer was eligible for a 50
percent discount on the cap rate they would only
receive a 50 percent discount on any electric
usage abové 500 kilowatt hours per month and above

600 cubic feet per month on the gas. If they were

eligible for the 25 percent that would be applied

the same way for the usage above the 500 kilowatt

hours and the 600 cubic feet. And that's on a
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monthly basisi' |
Q. What determines the eligibility of
the 50 percent or the 25 percent rate?
A, The eligibility for the percent of
discount is based on income information as

supplied by the customer. Orn average once the

_customer's accepted to the cap rate they would be

asked to recertify on an annual basis to see what
their eligibility is, which could change from year
to year, depending upon the income information
that was submitted. |
Q. Okay. And in 1998 what would the

custcmer's income have to be to fall in’thé
50 percent rate and the 25 percent rate?

| A. In 1999 it would be based on the
difference between 25 and 50 percent, is going to
be based on a level one or level twd éustomer, and
that's on the gross monthly income levels
submitted. For a two person home the level one
woulé be any:hing of $1,014 or less per month, and
this is in 1999, and for two people in 1999 the
gross income level for a level two customer, which
would be the 25 percent discount, would’be a range

of $1,015 a month up to $1,383 a month.
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Q. And for 2061 ﬁhat/would be the
éligibility for the 25 percent discount and the 50
percent discount? | |

| A5“ For 2001 for a/SG percent discount
for a two peréoh nome Qould be $1,064 a’month or
less and for a 25 percent discount it would be a
raﬁge of $1,065 up to $1,451 per mdnth,fand that
would be a level two for the 50 percent'discount‘
JUDGE TURNER: For the 25 percent.
BY MS. SANKAR: |
B Q. And for the year 2000 wﬁac was the’
eligibility for the 25 percent discount and the 50
per&eht discount?

A. Foxr the 50 percent discount for a
level one two peopie home for 2000 the incéme
level would be $1,031 or less, for a 25 percent
discount for a two person home the range is from
$1,032 per month up to $1,406 per month.

Q. Can you take a lbck at PECO

Exhibit Number 27

A. Yes.
Q. Did you prepare PECO Exﬁibit
Number 27? | ‘ “
A. PECO Exhibit Number 2 is the
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information that was submitted to the Universal
Services, so I prepared and reviewed it as an
exhibit.

Q.’ Was it prepared in PECO's ordinary
course of businessg?

A, Yes.

0. Does it relate to Ms. Buckner's
aceount?
A, Yes, it does.

JUDGE TURNER: How can’it‘be
prepared in PECO Ene:gy’é course of
business if it was submitted to
Universal Serviceé?

THE WITNESS: As far as
preparation I secured it £rom the
Universal Services department and
reviewed it in regard to this case.
It was coriginally information that was
supplied by the customer to Universal
Services.

JUDGE TURNER: And Universal
Services is a’cdntractor of PECO's?

THE WITNESS: Correct. That is

correct,
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JUDGE TURNER: All right. Go
ahead. |
BY MS. SANKAR:
Q. Mr. Costello, can you explain what
PECO Exhibit Number 2 is? |
B. PECO Exhibit Number 2 is a six
page document, and what it is is the incbme
information that was supplied by the customer to
our Universal Serviceé department for review as
part of a cap recertification. And;this would
have been submitted as the income for -- it wés
submitted in November of '99% and what this shows
is, looking at Page 5 of the 6 % this exhibit it

shows a gross income for Buccanser Printing on

Line 7 as $12,389.80 and, I‘m sorry, on Page 3 of

6 on the same exhibit is an income for John and
Doris Buckner of $1,625 for the yéar4 So this
would have been the information that was used for
recertification into the cap program.
| JUDGE TURNER: Okay. So in 1998
they show én income of 1,025? Is that
what you said? Page 3 is for 1998,
right? Did you say something, sir?
THE WITNESS: Yes, I did, your
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Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: What did you say?

THE WITNESS: I saiq, yes, that's
what it shows.

JUDGE TURNER? Andkthen Page 5 of
6 shows, you said 12,3897

THE WITNESS: And 80 cents is
gross income, yes.

JUDGE TURNER: But there is no -~
okay, Line 7 on each form. Okay.
Thank you,

BY MS. SANKAR:

Q. Looking at the $12,389.80, what 1is

the wmonthly income?
A. The monthly‘income for the

$12,389.80 would be approximately $1,032 a month,

whichk would have the customer fall dinto the level

two category‘for the 25 percent discount.

0. Can you look at PECO Exhibit
Number 37?7
| A Yes.

Q. Did you prepare’PECO'Exhibit
Number 37

A, PECO Exhibit Number 3 is very
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similar tc PECC Exhibit Number 2, in that this is
infbrma:ion that was also supplied bj the customer
to Universal Services in regaid to this hearing.

I secured the paperwork from Universal Services.

Q. Does it relate to the
Qomplainant‘s‘account?

A. Yes, it does.

Q. Could you explain'what‘PECO
Exnibit Number 3 is?

a. Again, it was information supplied

by the customer to Universal Services. It was

received in April 2001 and it shows the income
information the customer supplied for
recertificaticn in'the‘cap program. On this
particular document on Page 2 of the 5, on Line 7

it shows an income of $1911.44 and on Page 4 of 5

3

on Line 7 again shows an income of $11,042,84,

This was also used for cap recertification, which
determined the customer to be level two at that
time. | |
JUDGE TURNER: And you did that by
‘dividing that by 12?2 Hello?
THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honor,

dividing by 12.
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BY ME&. SANKAR:

Q. Based on your investigation did
the Complainants file an informal complaint in

this casge?

A.  Yes, they did.

0. Was a decision rendered on this
issue? |

A. Yes, there was.

Q. can you‘téll us who renderéd these

decisions?

A. They would be rendered‘by the
investigator at the Bureau of Consumer Services
under the Pub;ic Utility Commission.

Q. Lodking at PECO Exhibit Numbe: 4,
is this an accurate copy of the ﬁecisiun?

A, Yes, it is.

Q. Could you explain the information

that is contained in this decision?

A. Basically what happeﬁed was the
customer'filed an informal complaint, March 19th
of 2001, regarding this issue, which PECO Enexrgy
supplied an answer responding to that complainc,
April 17th of 2001. On June 7, 2002 a decision

was issued by an investigator at the Bureau of
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Consumer Services, and that's what Exhibit Number

4 is. What the decision states is that the case

was closed verbally and the cap rate discount was
changed from 25 to 50 percent accurately based on
the information that was sent by the customer

during the period of time in question.

Q. And was another informal complaint
filed?

A. Yes.

Q. Would you please look at PECO

Exnhibit Number S,

A.  Yes.

Q. Is this aﬁ accurate copy of the
informal decision?

A. Yes, it is.

Q. Can you explain the information
that is contained in this decision?

A Basically what had happened was
the customer filed a separate informal complaint
on July 26th of 2002 in regard to service having
been terminated for'noﬁpaym&nt. At that time the
decision was issued tb restore the service for I
believe the figure was for $660, which included a

security deposit and a reconnection fee. And then

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC., {215 731-8847
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a payment arrangement was entered into for $106 a

balance.

‘month plus a $15 installment on the remaining

And this decision reflects the payment

arrangement that was issued, the 106 plus the 15

per month,

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor. I have
no other guestions.

JUDGE TURNER: Before you start,
Ms. Buckner, I need to try and clarify
something for myself., Mr. Costello,
you have two exhibits here showing
income for 1998 and for 2000; is that
right?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE TURNER: For 1598 you used

the figure on Page 5 of 6, 12,389 and

80 cents, and divided it by 12 and
came up with the income level of
1,032; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct,
your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: And you dsed that
for what year? 19992

THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honor, we
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did.

JUDGE TURNER: 5o thé ‘98 forms
were used‘for 1989 ahd then the 2000
forms, and I’m looking at Pageké of 5,
theret's an 11,042 .84 figure which is
divided by‘lz to use for 2000?

THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honoxr,

JUDGE TURNER: Sc then 2001, do
you havé an income for that year?

THE WITNESS: No, your Honor. I'm
mistaken on the last qﬁestion. The
next one, it shows on the page that
that was received on April 2061 and at
that point it was dropped back to the
50 percent cap rate for Aprii 2001.
That's my mistake.

JUDGE TﬁRNBR§ What's vyour
mistake?

THE WITNESS: I appoiogize,

JUDGE TURNER: I don't undefscand
what was a mistaké. |

THE WITNESS: One minute, your
Honor. The exhibit -- PECO Exhibit 3

was received April 30th of 2001 and
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that was thé incomé that was used to
move the customerxr back’tokthe
50 percent discouht in April 2001
moving fdrward‘ﬁrom 2001 .

JUDGE TURNER: S0 PECO Exhibit 3
was used to’set the cap rate for 20017

' THE WITNESS: Correct. Going
forWard from April of 2001,'correct;

JUDGE TURNER: And ﬁhen PECO 2 was
used for what?

THE WITNESS: Thap'was received
November 8th of ‘99} From November of
'99 forward. | |

JUDGE TURNER: So that was réally
used 5of 2¢0co0? | | |

THE WITNESS: Correct. Yes, your
Honor. 'I‘apologize.

JUDGE TURNER: That's okay. 8o
you didn?t give us any income'for
1999.

MS. BUCKNER: They wouldh’t accept
it.

JUDGE TURNER: You can't testify

at this point. You did not give us
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any income for 1999%; is that right,
Mr. Costello? |

THE WITNESS: That's correct; your'
Honor. |

JUDGE TURNER: So 1998 income was
used for 2000 and set the discount
rate at 95 percent,'and then cthe 2000
level was used 1in 2001 to drop her
badk to a 50 perceﬁt. Do I have that
straight?

THE WITNESSQ Yes, your Honor,
that's correct. k

JUDGE TURNER: fie 1l nave to take
a gquick recess at éhis pointi

* x
(Whereupon, a brief off*che~record

discussion was held.)

51}

“k * ok
JﬁDGE TURNER: Does that conclude
your testimdny, Mr. Cosﬁeilo?‘
THE WITNESS: Yes. Your Hanot,,it
does. |

JUDGE TURNER: ©Okay. Before we go

on let me just see if I understand the
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focus of this hearing here. |
Mrs. Buckner, youvare contesting the
size of your balance owed becéuse you
think you should get a'credit forkthe
period of November'*99 to April 4,
2001; is that correct?

MS. BUCKNER: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: 'So that's the focus
of dispute. And do you have a figure
that you can give us if you;teétify
again as to what you think y0u£ 
balénce should be or how much you
think the credit should be?

MS . BGCKNER; Okay. That's what
we were trying -~ what therdiscussion
was.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. I just'wanﬁ
to know whether yéu have that figure.
Now is your time to Cross examine
Mr. Costéllo?

MS., BUCKNER: Okay. We are
talking about 18 months.

JUDGE TURNER: Wait. Do you have

gquestions for Mr. Costello?
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MS. BUCKKER: Yes.
* *’*
E X A MkI N A& T I Q N
* %k |
BY MS&. BUCKNER:

Q. Why wasn't 1999 Schedule C that
the grbss sales showed 11,100 and Bpwhshowed on
Oné of your papers that DPW sent you a;coup1e 
sheets, why wasn't that shown as any exhibit?

A.  wWhen I had called Universal
Services to ask for the exhibits they have -- to

ask for the documents that were supplied to them

for income this is what they sent me.

0. But you did say, didn't you, on
one of the sheets that I called iike £ive times
and DPW went back and forth with you with
Universal Services and sent them forms showing
that the income for ‘99; 2000 and 2001 was way
under $500? Why didn't they forward them to you?

| JUDGE TURNER: Wait. That's two
guestions. First, did you show that
on some form, Mr.‘CDStello?
THE WITNESS: No, I‘don‘t'bélieve

1 did show that on any form.
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BY MS. BUCKNER:

Q‘~ Why not?

A. Because when I callied Universal
Services this is all the forms that they submitted
to me.

0. Why didn't you request'that or
request that from DPW? Because they told me
Universal Services whateger DPW showed they gd by
that besides the income tax, becausé DPW goes over
your yearly income tax and takes out ~e

- JUDGE TURNER:  51ow down,
Mrs. Buckner.‘ Your qguestion is why
didn't he request income from 19997

Ms, BUCKNER: Right, from
Universal Services and f£rom DPW 1if
they were already sent to Universal
Services.

JUDGE TURNER:k And his answer was?

THE WITNESS: They didn't sénd;it
to him. | |

JUDGE TURNER : Right.’ So does
~hat continue to be Your answer,
My . Costello?

THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honor. 1
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called Universal Ser&ices and this is
the information they sent me.

JUDGE TURNER: And yoﬁ didn't ask
them for any additional information or
had no reason to call them back?

THE WITNESS: I wouid have no
reason to Call them back, no.

JUDGE TURNER: Go ahead,

Ms . thkner‘

MS . BUCKNER: Okay. 199%9 --

JUDGE TURNER: No. This is not a
time to testify. You ask guestions.

THE WITNEéS: I'm saying in 1999
it was to be used in 2600.

JUDGE TURNER: Mafaﬁ, this is not
your time to testify. You will have
time to testify later. Do you have
questions? |

BY MS. BuckNER:

Q.  Why couldn‘t Universal Services
send you what you requested?k

A, I asked them for all the

information they had and this is what they sent

me .
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JUDGE TURNER: What‘exhibits were
those? | |

THE WITNESS: That's Vhat I'm
saying, théy‘ré'missing.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, then it's not
here for the record. If they're not
here --

MS. BUCKNER: That was pro&f also.

JUDGE TURNER: I can‘t'accept thaﬁ
as proof.

MS. BUCKNER: Here, 1 think under
the preheavring order that wés :ecei&ed
on Friday Mérch 14th, the second

paragraph says "Buckner wants credit

for 18 months. She was overbillegd."

The next one said on October 25th
“PECO f£iled answer admitting only that
Buckner was piaced in the cap rate
program. PECO stated that Buckner's

precof of income has been reviewed at
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least tive times since November '99
and each review has concluded that
Buckner was not eligible for the
Sokpercent discount rate."

JUDGE TURNER: That is a
prehearing order for me. That‘s not
evidence. |

MS. BUCKNER: Okay. I thought it
was some place ~—‘didn‘t 1t show on
there that DPW had sent forms? I know
I read it on something that they had
copies of the DPW.

~ JUDGE TURNER: Well, it's not on
anything that I sent, I don't believe.
It may'have been other correspondence
from PECO to you, I don't know that.
And yOU'attached to your COmplaint -

Méd BUCKNER: I attached the two
1099s to my complaint for 1999 and
2000, right?

JUDGE TURNER: Yes.

MS . BUCKNER:’ For a different
amount than they had for '58.

JUDGE TURNER: It doesn't show any
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amount for '98. Shows an amount for

‘99 and an amount for 2000.

|
|
l
|
|
|
|
MS . BUCKNER: That was the only '
fwo T had attached, was the '99 1099
that showed 1,490.18 for 1998 and ‘
1,911.44 was the 2000. That's the two
years in gquestion. |

JUDGE TURNER: Do you want to

make ~=

saying that is what my income was,
which you said‘one time for the
different exhibits, you said that
income; then you went back on the
sales and said that is income.’ You're
adding the‘two ihcomes together,
Mr. Costello.

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, I didn't
hear the end of the q&eétibn_ |

JUDGE TURNER: She says you're
adding two incomes together from her
1089 form and from the forms that
youfre using. Is that true?

THE WITNESS: I'm using the first

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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income from the business and I believe
the wages that are on the income tax
as well, because the wages on the

income tax come out of an expense on

the business.

MS. BUCKNER: But that s figured
in the sales already.

JUDGE TURNER: I can't understand
your questionQ

MS. BUCKNER: In the sales of the
buéineSS,‘the sales of the business of
12,000, yvou take away your expenses.
The 1099 isvwhat’was taken out. Why

would vou put that pack in when you're

dividing the sales by 12?

JUDGE TURNER: First of all, let's
establish. Did you put that back in?’

THE WITNESS: No, we didn't. We
went straight frdm the 12,389.8¢C.

JUDGE TURNER: »So you did not use
her 1099s at all?® |

THE WITNESS: No, your Homor. And
that would make the monthly income

1,032,

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. ({(215) 731-~9847
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JUDGE TURNER: What would make the

montﬁly income 1,03??‘ |
. THE WITNESS: 12,389.80.

JUDGE TURNER: Which is coming
fromkyour4exhibit?

THE WITNESS: Correct,~Ekhibit
Number -~

JUDGE TURNER: That's Exhibit 2.
Ms . Buckner, do you want to put your
10998 into the case as an exhibit?

MS . BUCKNER: You have tﬁem
already. |

JUDGE TURNER: I know, but they're
not exhibits, they're just‘attached to
your complaint. ’

MS. BUCKNER: Oh, okay. I thought
he had a copy of them in as exhibiﬁs;

JUDGE TURNER: I don't believe he
does. Do you, Mr. Costello? No. He
has a copy of your 1998 1099,

MS. BUCKNER: Which should have
peen 1999, because this is What the
hearing is -- we were talking aﬁoutf

JUDGE TURNER: My gquestion to you

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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is, do you want to put your 1099 forms
for 1899 and 2000 into this case as an
exhibit?

MS. BUCKNER: Okay. Put the '99
in and the 2600 is aiready in.

JUDGE TURNER: No. There is only
a 1998 in.

MS. BUCKNER: I see a copy on uy
form. I think I attached it when I
sent 1t.

JUDGE TURNER: Yes, you did, but
that doesn‘t make it part of the
record.

M5. BUCKNER: When I sent it to
UnivcrsalkServices for them to figure
it out for 2000 it was sent to them.
They mustrnot have sent it to
Mr. Costello, becéuse it's shown under
26 as wages. 2000 is 1,911.44 and
itfs shocwn on the froht of his exhibit
as 1,911.44 on Line 7, bﬁt it was
attached at the time it was sent to
Universal Services.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. The question

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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is, do you want to make it an exhibit
here?

MS. BUCKNER: Okay, make it an
exhibit there.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. I guess I'll

“have t£o send you a copy, Ms. Sankar.

MS. SANKAR: I have a copy right
here, your Honor, I can make it a
cbpy and label 1t Claimant Exhibit 1.

| JUDGE TURNER: OQkay. Do you have
any other questioﬁs of Mr. Costello?

MS. BUCKNER: Yes.

BUCKNER:

Why wasn't the 19%9 Profit and

Loss business that shows the gross sales of 11 -~

the net sales of 11,154.82 included?

JUDGE TURNER: I think you've
already asked that gquestion and had it
answered, right?

. MS. BUCKNER: I don't think so. I
asked about‘the DPW fOrmskthat were
sent :o'Universal‘Services}to prove
that I was under the income levél for

a 50 percent rate instead of a 25

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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percent rate, and nefsaid'they were
never forwarded from DPW.

JUDGE TURNER: No. He said
Universal Services didn't send them,

MS5. BUCKNER: Uniﬁersal Services
never did.

JUDGE TURNER: ~What he madé
exhibits of is the entirety of what
Universal Services sent to himn.

MS. BUCKNER: Right. But some
stuff was missing. Ard I only
receivéd all this stuff on Monday and
there was not enough time'from Monday
to Thursday to send anything, the way
the mail goes..

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Can you
aﬁswer that guestion, Mr. Costello?

THE WITNESS: Yeah. Really just
to restate what I said before, when I

called Universal Services I asked them

for all the information they had in

regard to this account and this is the
information they sent to me.

MS. BUCKNER: It was missing stuff

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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that they didh't send you!

JUDGE TURNER: How does he know
it's missing? If it‘é‘nét there it's
not there.

MS5. BUCKNER: Becauseg they said,
and I can't find’it, that they'did say
that DPW had alsc sent fofms Lo theﬁ
verifying it, and I can‘t find where
it is in the paperwork, but it was in
the paperwork saying many~times - -

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. But we don't
have it in the paperworks The only
thing we have is their statement that
they reviewed it five times. But we
don't have any statement that they

received anything from Universal

Services.

MS. BUCKNER: No.  From D?W,

JUDGCE TURNER: From DPW either.

MS. BUCKNER: But I know it was
written in the stuff.

JUDGE TURNER: What was,writﬁen in
the stcuff?

MS. BUCKNER: DPW, it was gone

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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over by them and I didn‘t see that
anyplace in the paperwork‘

JUDGE TURNER: But I don't
understand the guestion. It doesn't
matter if DPW went over it. It
matters if PECO went over it.

MS. BUCKNER: PGW sent it to
Universal Services for the corrections
back in Juiy - - back in May, July and
August for it to be corrected. I just
can't see -- I know it was written in
here and I can’'t see where it's
written.

JUDGE TURNER: 1It's not written in

kany of their exhibits. It's in your
testimony but it's not writtén‘and
kUniversal Services saﬁt what they said
was everything.

MS. BUCKNER: I remember seeing it
and I can't see it at the moment where
it was listéd here, because I was
expebting'that to be in all the stuff,
the 20 pages that came.

JUDGE TURNER: You can't pursue

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (2135) 731-5%847
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that question any further. Okay?
MS . BUCKNER: ‘I?m just saying
Universal Services didn't -- |

JUDGE TURNER: Ms. Buckner, you

~cannot pursue that question any

fufther. Do you have another
guestion?

MS. BUCKNER: Why is somebody's
net gross sales used to figure out
what their monthiy income is,’as you

said that the monthly income was based

on the 1099,]he had,given the 1099

total.

JUDGE TURNER: He nevef said it
wag based on the 1099.

MS. BUCKNER: Well, he’gave you in
exhibits he said $1,025.32 on the 1998
for the ~- | | |

JUDGE TURNER: No. He used the

forms, he didn't use the 10%9s.

ot
o
»

MS. BUCKNER: But that's shown on
the tax form. It shows what is
somebody's income and he used $1,025

and then he used $12,389l‘ I think he

PRECISION REPORTING,’INC.:fZlS} 731-9847
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said,iook at the Bxhibit‘and he gave
you two totals for the income.

JYDGE TURNER: Mr. Costello?

THE WiTNESS; The figures that
were used were for the two exhibits
from the tax fbrms, the 12,389.80 and
the other was the 11;042.84, and the
reason those are used is because the
cap rate program is going to use the
gross income, for a sole
prbprietorship it*s going to be the
gross income. In each case that is
the gross income that was the used.

MS. BUCKNER: Doesn't it say right
there on the IRS's groés receipts,
Number 1, what does it show? Gtcss
receipts, Numberyz, returns, Number 4,
cost of goods sold, which is to buy
papet that's neededf

JUDGE TURNER: Excuse me. I'm
looking athxhibit 2 and on Page 3 1is
wages, salaries, tips, et cetera,
shown as $1,025. And then on Page 3

is shown gross income, add lines five

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 73159847
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$12,389.80. That's what he used.

MS5. BUCKNER: You said he used
$1,025.

JUDGE TURNER: No, I didn't say
that. I said that was éhown as wages,
salaries and tips.

MS. BUCKNER: Right, which that
was the Qrossfiﬁéomé for 1998.

JUDGE TﬁRNER: The gross income
for the business in 1998 was
$12,389.80. / |

MS . BUCKNER} Where‘does it show
that? |

JUDGE TURNER: On his Exhibit 2,
Page 5 of‘s. |

MS. BUCKNER: I said before T
don't know why IRS shows groés incame
where it's actually net receipts. Ybu’
start with gross receipts and you take
away line 4, which is yoﬁr~purchases
of the items to get your dgross
receipts and‘you‘éome down with -- it

says gross‘profit, then they jump

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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down, if you look at Line 5 and 7.
Line 5 and Line 7 is the same amdunt.’
Why does IRS show gross profit'and
then'chey show gross income? They
change the lines' wording.

JUDGE TURnER: I ;an‘t answer what
IRS says.

MSf,BUCKNER; I know. I just want
to explain about the iRS and everYbody
else --

JUDGE TURNER: Mrs. Buckner,
you've really got to stop this.

MS . BUCKNER:V But what I'm saying
is -~ | |

JUDGE TURNER: No. Wait. Stop.
You're going to have to accept some
limitation from me and I'm trying to
have some kind of an orderly
transcript of what you're --

MS. BUCKNER: Okay, $12,389.80 is
the gross profit, but nothing has been
taken away to send out postage, UPS,.

JUDGE TURNER: That's correct.

They don't take anything out.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-5847
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believe -- that is not correct.

JUDGE TURNER: Whether vyou believe
it or not that's what'happeqs.’

MS. BUCKNER: I never had -~

JUDGE TURNER: Excuse me.  PECO

~uses the gross income figure in

calculating its -~

MS. BUCKNER: Gross receip&s
figure.

JUDGE TURNER: No. Calcuiating
its cap rate. What‘they did was
divide that by 12.

M5 . BUCKNERQ Uh~huh. That gross
receipt figure does not have the cost
of doing business.

JUDGE TURNER: Mrs. Buckner, this

is not a time for testimony. I'm not

going to argue this with you any

further. Do youn have any further
guestions? No. ~Okay; Now, do you
haVe any Redirect, Ms. Sankar?

MS. SANKAR: Your Honbx, did yoﬁ

hear me?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: No .,

MS. SANKAR: I said, no, I dont't

have any further guestions.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Do you wanﬁ
to make a c¢losing argument?

MS. SANKAR: I just wanted to
summarize -- |

JUDGE TURNER: Hold on. I just
wanted an answer to my question. Do
you want to make a closing argﬁment?

MS. SANKAR: Yes, your Honor.

JUDGE TURNER: First we have tb
allow Ms. Buckner a final chance to
testify énd after that we can do final
statements. Ms. Buckner, do you have
mnore testimony? |

' MS. BUCKNER: I mentioned before
about the 1999 was npt'uSed and you're
putting tha exhibit for my wages, the

1,490.18 that was sent originally

with the complaint in Septewmber,
right?

JUDGE TURNER: It's your

testimony.

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215) 731~-98B47
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MS. BUCKNER: No. You said you
were putting that $1,490.18 for 1999.

Wwhat aboub the 1999 Schedule C? I had

£11,000 on it for gross sales.

JUDGE‘TURNEk: I said I was going
to put your 1099s for f‘99 and;ZOQO.

Ms.vBUCKNEé: Thét‘s the years in
guestion.

JUDGE TURNER: No, they aren't the
years in question, as I understand it,
but those were the attachménts to your
complaint.

MS. BUCKNER: Yeah. Because

November is when the rate Changed-

" They never told me the rate was

changing in November of '99 and by ﬁhe
time it was found it was like in 2000.
§o '99 is what was in question and
then they wouldn't accept any_more

stuff from me. I said I*'ll send you

"the correct stuff and Universal said

they wouldn't accept it and wouldn't
talk to me anymore and nobody got back

to me,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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They closed the case without
saying. They just Said,,youfre on the

50 percent rate, that's what I read in
their different éxhibits, and I
wasn't. I was on the 25 percent~raté
and they just said that we were on the
50 percent‘rate‘ By a yeary andba half
later we were cn'a 50 percent rate,
but all the time before that we
weren't. We were on the 25 perxcent
rate. ’

JUDGE TURNER: As you started to
say once before, we are talking about
18 months, right?

MS. BUCKNER; Right.

JUDGE TURNER: How much do you
think you should receive as a credit
fdr that time?

MS. BUCKNER: Probably about $750,
give or take, and it could be less if
the electric company would, you,know,
double check, because that fluctuates
up and back. That wag the main‘thing,

because the gas rates were so high.

PRECISION REFORTING, INC., (215} 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: Are you méking this
complaint about both your electric and
your gas raté?

MS. BUCKNER: The electric was
almosz about $330, the gas rate could
be between 200 and 400. Tt was
electric and gas. The electric was

only one and a half cents difference

up to the 500 kilowatts they allowed

you. Ana most of the time I stayed
ardund 500 kilowatts. It's the gas
that went back and forth. Most of the
time we were -~ |

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Excuse me,
Ms. Buckner, the $750 figufe that you
gave; doés'that cover both gas and
electric? | |

MS. BUCKNER: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: And that!'s the
thrust cf your chplaiﬁt? You want a
credit for $750 deducted from your
baiance at this poiht?

MS. BUCKNER: Yes.

JUDGE TURNER: 9Okay. Do you have

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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any othef testimohy you want to give?

MS. BUCKNER: The DDPW thing, you
said we can't do anything about that
because Universal Services ﬁust have
kept it, so my income was under the
guidelines that they used.

JUDGE TURNER: If you want to get
that information and put it in as an
exbibit I will hold the record open,

but we can't do anything with it in

the filings here today, because it's

not here. And Mr. Costello said this
is all they sent him. ‘And you're
telling me they refused to take it
from‘you,'right? |

MS. BUCKNER: No they”refused to
take my 1999 inCome:tax, because they
said, we got your ’98 and you can't
send, which doesn't make sénse, the
way Universal Services says oﬁce they
do it and they figure out your rate
you have to wait a whole year’to send
them the following year's income tax,

even though they were rating me in '99

PRECISION REPORTING, INC¢’f2153 731-9847
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and 2000. You can see you only have

'98 there and then you ddn’t have one
until 2000. They wouldn't take the
‘99, a

The in between 18 months should
have been figured on the '99, which
was about the same as the 2000, which
gave me the 50 percent rate because it
was under’$1,000 on their sales a
month. They used the higher one in
'98, which I didn't know thét they
were using'groés sales because they
alwayskuSe my 1089 form saying this is
what you made. And now I'm on a
budget plan because they said how much
do you get & month, not what is your
monthly sales of a thousand, now you
can pay $500 a wmonth.

- JUDGE TURNER: Mrs. Buckner, do
you want to put in additional
information from 19987 |

MS. BUCKNER: For the 1999 I can
send you a copy of the 1999 Profit and

Loss Statement and 1040. ¥You have the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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10589 there and I can call DPW again
and ask them to go back into‘their
files and sénd a copy of that.

JUDGE TURNER: To you and then
you'll send that to me and to PECQ,
right?

MS. BUCKNER: Okay. I can do
that, because DPW -- and how about the
Ebrms‘they senﬁ'tg qe showing that
income -- ghey.dé,it'for medidal or
food;stamﬁs like evéry six months they
calcdlate something, But it wasn't
enough time1§hen I gqt this on Monday
to send it today;  But they have
calculated on the back what you'te
eligible for, medical and food stamps,
because you're under that $330 a
monrth.

JUDGE TURNER: I dont't know
whether that would be relevant or hotm‘
If you want it in the case‘you send it
in and 1'll rule on it. That means
you &ant to send in ﬁhree‘things, one

is the 1999 ?rofit and Loss Statement,

PRECISION RERORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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one is the calculation by DPW?

MS. BUCKNER: Right.

JUDGE TURNER: And then the third
thing is another calculation that's |
made every six months on food stamps
and medical expenses?

MS, BUCKNER: Yeah. They send me
one showing what your earnings are and
then they take away all cur personal
rhings at the bottom, but ndw they
have a thing they use in their
computer, Univérsal Services told me
that they put stuff in their compuﬁer
:hat locked like a different amount
that didnft make sense Lo me. I kept
calling them because they'showed rent
for 175, and I said this is incérrect.
So there was a couple ~--

JUDGE TURNER: Mrs. Buckner, send
those‘documents in and PECO can object
to them if they are so inclinéd, We
can have another day of nearing 1€
needed, otherwise I can 100k at those

and admit them or not into the record.
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How long do you need?

'MS. BUCKNER: I*ll,cail DPW today
and see if I can talk to a superviSOr
to have them go back into '99.

JUDGE TURNER: Mrs. Buckner,
that's too much information. ‘How long
do you need? Will two weeks be
enoﬁgh?

MS. BUCKNER: Yes, I think so. i
don't know how busy they are, but I
think two weeks should be enough tine.

JUDGE TURNER: So you'll send each
of those to me marked as an exhibit,
énd we already have Buckner-1, so
those will be 2, 3 and 4, You'tll sehd
a copy to Ms. Sankar and she!ll have
two weeké to file an objection.

MS. BUCKNER: The missingkitems
that Mr. Costello said that Universal
Services didn't send? ‘

JUDGE TURNER: No.

MS8. BUCKNER: I‘m’saying that
would be the missing items.

JUDGE TURNER: The items that you

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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have identified are the ones you're

going to submit.

MS. BUCKNER: But I'm saying
they're the missing items.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, I don't know
that . |

MS. BUCKNER: I'm just telling you

that I know that I couldﬁ‘c find them

when ~-
JUDGE TURNER: Pilease,
Mrs. Buckner, please just sto?.
Ms. Sankar, do you understand that?
MS. SANKAR: Yes, your Honor, I
do.
JUDGE TURNER:. And‘you‘re willing
to go along with that schedule?
MS. SANKAR: /Yes,»your Honor .
JUDGE TURNER: So Mrs. Bucknér,
you’il send those three items as I
said and Ms. Sankar will have two
weeks to ﬁile.éﬁy objection she wants
to and if need'be we can have a
further day of hearing. Okay?

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, if I do

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847




10
11
12
13

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

73
not receive these documents within two
weeks what will happeﬁ? |

JUDGE TURNER: Well,.you bettef,
let me know.

- MS, SANKAR: Okay.

MS. BUCKNER: Send it to 2301
Market Stregt? | |

MS. SANKAR: It s 2301 Market
Street, S23-1, Philadelphia
Pennsylvania, 19101. |

JUDGE TURNER: As of today,
although I don't believe you wmade a
motion, Ms. Sankar, we are going to
admit yourjExhibité 1, 2, 3 and 4, or
is there a 57 |

- MS. SANKAR; There is a 5th
exhibit,_ It's the informal deciéion,
dated August 14, 2002.

JUDGE TURNER: Okay. Dofybu'have‘
any objections to any of these |
exhibits, Mg. Buckner? Did you
understand my question?

MS? BUCKNER : I was‘trying;to find

it. It says PECO-5 one of two?

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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JUDGE TURNER: Yes.

MS. BUCKNER: I couldn't figure

this out, because it says income level

one resolution for amount paid. I
_didn't understand it. What does that
mean?

JUbGE TUﬁNER: Mr. Costello

testified to this exhibit,‘ ‘
| MS. BUCKNER:, I'm saying, what
does that 88,QOQ mean? |

JUDGE TURNER: I ddnit think it
means anything,' It's a placehqlder‘

MS. BUCKNER: Eighty-eight
thousand? |

 JUDGE TURNER: As far as I know
it's a placéholder numbérk_

MS. BUCKNER: Because this didn't
make any sense to e . ‘This is
supposed to be part of the case?

JUDGE TURNER: Yes.

MS. BUCKNER: i:didn‘t understand
anytniﬁg on there.

JUDGE TURNER: Well, the amount of

money saved is not a significant

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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figuré, The total balance is
2,546.62. |

MR. COSTELLO: Your Honor, if I
may interrupt} you‘re cérrect. That
88,888 figure is just a placeholderg
It's the format the Commission uses.
The information for this document is
the Page 2, that ¢ut1ines the payment
arrangement . |

MS. BUCKNER: Okay‘ ‘That haskto
do with the’next page, the budget,
that they agreed since my income was.
100 --

| JUDGE TURNER: Ma'am, I cannot
tell you what they agreéd,to“’ The
document speaks for’itself; Do you
have an objection to this exhibit?

MS. BUCKENER: No. They're going
by =-- the public utility went by the
income from my 1099 %? -

JUDGE TURNER: Ma'am?

'Ms. Buckner, stop. You can't testify
~as to what people thought or meant, so

I'm admitting this document without

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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objection. ‘i’m admitting 1 through 5§
£rom PECO and I'm admitting Buckner 1,
which has‘your 1099s on it, and then
when youVSend your next thréé in I may
admit them, depending on Ms. Sankar's
response.

MS. BUCKNER: On PBCOfNumbe_r 4,
which 1is one of one, I read that over
and it's misleading because it's
telling you why the case was closed,
the closing date 6-6-02, which was
never sent to me for me to talk to
anybody. It's telling you that it was
completed and the cap rate discount
was changed from 50 to 25. It's
saying‘that, but it wasn't changed.
It’s misleading. On 6Q6 it says case
open 3-19, PECO Number 4, which is a
yéar aﬁd three months it took for
somebody to clbsé it on 6-6, but never
notifying anybody.

And I asked for paperwork when I

called the public utility and they

couldn't find anything. On here they

PRECISION REPORTING, INC, (215) 731-9847
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saild the recertification proéesskwas
completed and they make it look like
it was changed from 50 to 25, that'é
why the case was closed; When you
read~thét isn't thét how you
understand it?

JUDGE TURNER: Yes. ’That's how
they think,. -

MS. BUCKNER: Right. And that's
incdrreét‘ PECO Number 4 was
incorrect and the case shouldn't have
been closed. |

JUDGE TURNER: Well,‘it’was
correct in that the cap rate discount
wds changed from 50 to zs‘percent on
November ‘99.

MS. BUCKNER: Bﬁt it wasn'‘t.

kJUDGE TURNER : It was. That's the
testimony here. That's your
testimony. |

MS . BUCKNER: Ch, okay. It seemé
confusing.

JUDGE TURNER: Please,

Mrs. Buckner, the way you state it is

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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confusing, the way‘we read it it is
not confﬁSingﬂ I'm going to admit it.

MS. BUCKNER: 1Is there any reason
why it took from March of '01 to
6»6f02_for'anybédy to --

JUDGE TURNER: ~Ms. Buckner, this
guestion is,cémpletely'irrelevant at
this point.

MS. BUCKNER: I kept calling the
Public Utility Commission and they
wouldn't ~-

JUDGE TURNER: Off the record.

> ok ok | |
{Whereupon, a brief off~thé~record
discussion was held.)
I

JUDGE TURNER; Back on the record.
They're admitted and Ms. Buckner's
exhibits are admitted and we have a
schedule that stretches over a month.
Ms. Buckner's to submi£7copies of
exhibits to me and Ms. Sankar, and
Ms . Sankar is to.filekobjections

within two weeks after that. So now

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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we are adjourning for today. ,Qkay?
And I will hear from each of you on
the scheduled date.
| * ko %
(Witness excused.}
(Whereupon, the hearing concluded

at 12:20 p.m.)

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-5847
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CERTIFICHATION

I, Xaren A. Stevens, a Court Reporter
and Notary Public, do hereby certify the
foregoing to be a true and accurate transcript
of the proceedings in this matter, as
transcribed from the stenographic notes taken
by me. : ~

M

Kazen A. Stevens
Court Reporter
Notary Public

-

iThe foregoing certification of this
transcript does not apply to any reproduction
of the same by any means, unless under the
direct control and/or supervision of the
certifying reporter.)
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SECG Energy Cemg any

= PECO
Telephone 2158414500 : ~

130 Market Street : : ‘

PO Box Bbgg

wiwvw gxeloncorpoom
rhiadeiphia PA 1101 B6ygy

DOCU 1EN
I
~OLDER

An Exelon Company

Direct Dial: ?15 841 63&‘ % ?‘
ke 47 O = 0
March 13’,200$\,‘ S o
‘E;g,;: o N
v
[ IR~  §
2 ¢ O
| A o™
Administrative Law Judge Allison K. Turner z @
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
1302 Philadelphia State Office Building
1400 West Spring Garden Street

Philadelphia, PA 19130

~ Re: Doris A, Buckner v. PECO Energy COmpany
PUC Docket No, Z-01196423
Hearing Date: Thursday, March 20,2003
Dear Judge Tumer:

Enclosed are PECO Energy Company s Exhxbns which it plans to use atthe
abave-referenced hearing. By copy of this letter, I am sendmg a copy of these
documents to the Complainant.

Please call my direct dial number if you have any questions regarding this case

Priya Sankar
Attorney

Exelon Business Services Company
Enclosure(s)
¢cC:

Doris A. Buckner (First Class Mail)
A. Costello
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.2301 Market Street PEC&E'RGY' ‘ , '

§§i§°§ ﬁegg R 191018699 o ” ' :
adelphia, =869 N

h October 15, 1999 :

; Mail to:
) PECO En°rgKAUn1Versql Service
o) Attn: CAP

PO Box 13438

Philadelphia, PR 19101-9938

3

e By 1 800-774-7040
[u’)mt’n“m“ﬂmi“iMn'xhnnu"ts\nnt"mnl\“ 40-&11:14«—365513

JCHN F BUCKNER
1230 HALL AVE
ROSLYN F& 19001 -3506

]

Dear JOHN £ BUCKNER
=y T e ot Qe by %

'rhe Universal. Services caP discount rate is des;gned “for customérs -
who's annual income is at or below 150% of +the Federal Poverty Incgme

Guidelines. The CAP discount rate grow des a discount based on th

Jevel of your income for the first 300 kwh of electirc usa:r[;e billed.

Your usage that is over 500 kWh will be billed at the regu

ar rate}

.Please ccmplete and si%n the enclosed;aan;cation form. You must , 5%
include - total g 1d_income for the last. Bm.da 5
We nust etemme your it 1ncome ellg 111ty béfore giving you the CAP rate
discount. Please Yeturn your app ication with verification within 10
daysg e have anclosed a'return envelope for your cemvenience. ,

Xcu need further assistance, please call Unlversal Serviceg at

1-8 0~774~7040. | L
Sincerely, ' : o Tg

 Universal Services _ @cug %
PECO. Energg
" J-BOO=T774~ pab :

APR 09 2005
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CS803101 , ° P#. PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION ‘ 8/14/02
. ; BUREAYU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
CLOSING DATA '

CBCS CASE NUMBER: - 1196423 ‘ , : DATE CASE.OPENED: 15102 @
CUSTOMER NAME: DORIS BUCKNER |
SVC. ADDRESS: 1230 HALL AVENUE
ROSLYN, PA 19001

COMPANY NAME:  PECO ENERGY | ACCOUNT #: 401114365513

INCOME LEVEL:
TOTAL BALANCEJBASIC $2,546.62
PRIOR CASE NO:

RESOLUTION. -

AMOUNT MONEY SAVED: $88,888.88

C‘OMPLIANCE

VIOLATION (ALLEGED, ACTUAL, NO):NO

CHAP 56/64/0THER: SECTION/RULE:
DECISION ISSUED: Y QRAL/WRITTEN: W

INVESTIGATOR: GONZALEZ LIONEL
CLOSING DATE: 8/14/02

DOCUMENT L
FOLDER - B




CSi7 | . @ v pusLic uriLTy covmission@®

BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
DECISION DATA

BCS CASE NUMBER: 1196423  BCS UTILITY CODE: 0011

CUSTOMER NAME: DORIS BUCKNER
ADDRESS: © 1230 BALL AVENUE
~ ROSLYN, PA 19001

DR IR I TR R A L e e B R R M e e e e e e o e e W e e e N e W e e e e R A M e e e g e W e e e

DATE CASE CLOSED: o 8/14/2002
TOTAL/FINAL ACCOUNT BALANCE: $2,546.62
DATE OF ACCOUNT BALANCE: 712912002
| ?8 “gix(z%%ggzvx‘c,e RESTORED PAY: $0.00

: '}r\g %géf’k%%ﬁg%ﬁ ON kPA'Y THIS AMOUNT: $0.00 BY
TERMS: BEGINNING: ; SEPTEMBER 02

 SPECIAL BUDGET OR OPTIONAL PAYMENT AMOUNT: $121.00
REGULAR BUDGET AMOUNT: $106,00
PLUS PAYMENT TOWARD ARREARS: $15.00
FINAL BILL MONTHLY PAYMENT: $0.00

- CURRENT BILL MONTHLY PAYMENT:  $0.00
END OF MONTH PAYMENT: $0.00

IODAY PAYMENT OR RECORNECT AMOUNT: $0.00
BEGINNING WITH THE BILL DATED:
CUSTOMER WILL PAY CB PLUS: $0.00

“INVESTIGATOR - LIONEL GONZALEZ

8/14/2002
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